








 
 
 
 

ROCHFORD CORE STRATEGY EXAMINATION 
 

Programme Officer:  Lissa Higby 
Council Offices 

South Street 
Rochford 

Essex, SS4 1BW 
 

Tel.: 01702 318062 
Email: programme.officer@rochford.gov.uk

 
Ref: 

 
Date: 19 July 2011 

 
 

Mr. D. Chruchill, 
Director, 
Iceni Projects, 
20 Hanover Square, 
London,  W15 1JY 

 
 
 

Dear Mr. Churchill, 
 
Rochford Core Strategy – Examination in Public 
 
I attach the Inspector’s response to your letter of  13 June. 
 
 

“I apologise for the delay in preparing this response to your letter of 13 
June 2011, but I have been away from my desk.  In relation to the SEA 
Directive and the associated Environmental Assessment of Plans and 
Programmes Regulations 2004 (SI No.1633), the LPA is the competent 
authority on adoption and have to deal with any resulting s113 
challenge. 

 
I assume you have reiterated your views on the soundness of the CS 
through the Council’s consultation process, and in that case I will take 
your views into account along with all other responses to the 
consultation. 

 

mailto:programme.officer@rochford.gov.uk
http://www.opsi.gov.uk/si/si2004/uksi_20041633_en.pdf
http://www.opsi.gov.uk/si/si2004/uksi_20041633_en.pdf


As I have previously said to you, your client’s proposed development at 
Coombes Farm is a separate matter, over which I have no jurisdiction, 
and I am not considering unsolicited evidence at this point in the 
Examination unless I considered it raises substantive issues, outside 
the Council’s consultation process. 

 
So far as the progress of the Examination is concerned, at present I 
have nothing to add to the information available on the Council’s 
website, including the timetables for further work.  

 
Regarding guidance on the Inspectorate website, my understanding is 
that this now reflects the latest position following the decision of the 
Court of Appeal judgement, and that the action I have taken in respect 
of the Rochford Examination is consistent with that advice.   

 
You ask for an indication of my initial findings with regard to 
soundness.  As you will be aware from my letter to the Council of 10 
May, I have not been able to support their proposed changes which 
were produced in response to the purported revocation of the RSS.  I 
gave this advance notice as an exception, in order to assist the Council 
in deciding how it wished to proceed, and to avoid wasted expenditure 
of public finances.  However, it is not appropriate to issue my report or 
any further interim findings at this stage as the examination is still on-
going.    

 
Laura Graham 

 
Inspector” 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Lissa Higby 
Programme Officer 
 

 
 

 
 


